
Communiqué 

MINISTRY OF LAND TRANSPORT AND LIGHT RAIL 

Payment of one-off Allowance of Rs10, 000/- to Individual 

Contract Bus Operators licensed to convey tourists 

The Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail wishes to inform individual contract bus 

operators licensed to convey tourists that Government has approved the payment of a 

one-off allowance of Rs10, 000 to each of the holders of such contract bus licences. 

This allowance which is to be funded under the COVID-19 Solidarity Fund will be payable 

to those individual contract bus operators licensed to convey tourists who; 

A. are eligible for payment of allowance under the Self-Employed Assistance 

Scheme; and  

B. are registered with the Mauritius Revenue Authority under the Contribution Sociale 

Généralisée. 

In order to assist this Ministry and the National Land Transport Authority to ensure prompt 

payment of the one-off allowance, you are requested to email a scanned copy of your 

National Identity Card and your Public Service Vehicle Licence to the NLTA on 

nta@govmu.org by Friday  19 November 2021. 

The Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail relies on the usual cooperation of the 

individual contract bus operators. 

 

 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 

12th Floor, Air Mauritius Building 

Port-Louis 

15 November 2021 
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